Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 14th June 2016
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 14th June 2016 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.
Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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            Wednesday 8th June 2016
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.

Report from Unitary Councillor

Report from Rural Police Department 

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 12th May 2016 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning
16/05123/TCA Application for Work to Trees in a Cons Area

Proposal:  Cherry tree - fell

Location: The Old Manor House, Church Street, Maiden Bradley, Warminster, Wiltshire BA12 7HW

Council is asked to discuss the above planning application and provide the clerk with its comments.

(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

None to report

8. Parish Steward/Highways

Council is asked to highlight to the meeting any issues Councillors have uploaded to the Wiltshire Council online reporting system, so items are not duplicated. Councillors are asked to note that from October 2016 the Parish Steward Scheme will be back.

9. Speed Indicator Devices

Council is asked to note that the clerk met with Pat Whyte and Denise Grech from the Highways Team on the 23rd May 2016 to discuss the correspondence from the parishioner concerning the siting of the SID poles. The Highways Team have agreed the original sites indicated by the SID contractors, back in April 2015, these are sited away from parishioner’s properties.
Council is therefore asked to approve the quotation for £377.21 to fit the two speed indictor poles in the areas agreed by the Highways Team on their visit on the 23rd May 2016. £152.93 of this cost is for the traffic management required when the contractors are working. The Highways team would also like to confirm that Maiden Bradley Parish Council would be willing to make an up-front payment to Ringway for the work once the quotation is agreed by the parish.  
The Highways have informed the clerk that (This is the usual practice for works carried out by Ringway, to other organisations outside of the contract they have with us), Council is asked to confirm the pre-payment for the SID poles.

Council is also asked to inform the clerk of how it wishes to respond with its communications now with the parishioner concerned re speeding traffic.

10. Rural Policing Team

Council is asked to confirm its wish for written reports for Council meetings from the Rural Policing team and a once a year visit from a member of the team at the Annual Parish meeting following receipt of a consultation email from the Rural Policing Team.
11. Forces March
Council is asked to discuss the event and any possible issues/points had in the parish over the May Bank Holiday weekend. 

12. Recreational Area Consultation (Action Plan See - Facilities and Services & Culture, leisure and Recreation)

Council is asked how it wishes to proceed following the lack of representation at the Annual Parish Meeting. 
13. Village Hall Meeting

Councillor Susanna Brigden to read a report received from the Village Hall Committee on their recent Village Hall meeting.
14. Community First

Council is asked to discuss and approve its continued membership to Community First, Wiltshire’s Rural Community Council. The budget set for this year was £36.00 and the membership invoice is for £36.00.

15. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of May 2016 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts for May 2016. Unity Trust Bank balance of £6213.34 as of the 31st May 2016.

16. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages June LGA 1972 s111



        
     

        £355.68
Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111





                   £    7.74

Postage reimbursement LGA 1972 s111





        £    7.71
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111




           
        £  10.66   

K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10               
        £276.17
Ringway Installation of SID Posts Highways Act 1980, s.274A

        £377.21

Stationary Plus Paper LGA 1972 s111





        £  18.93


Bank Charges June Unity Trust LGA 1972 s111

      

        £    5.00
Community First Subscription LGA 1972 s111




        £  36.00
Receipts
Upper Deverills IT Usage







         £ 16.00
17. Year End Accounts
Council is asked to note that the Year-end audit was sent on the 23.05.16. The clerk has uploaded the Audit to the Parish Council website so that it is compliant with the Transparency Act.  
18. Clerk’s Report
SLCC Regional Conference
Council is asked to approve the clerk’s attendance at the South West Regional Conference. The conference takes place at the Yeovil Motor Museum on the 13th July 2016. The programme is an excellent opportunity to discuss recent legal, financial and employment changes in the sector and examine how these impact on the powers, duties and procedures of parish, town and community councils. It also includes a briefing from the Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) and a ‘Policing the Past- Protecting the Future’ session from Historic England, working in partnership with local communities to protect and preserve the historic environment. See attached Agenda.
The cost is £79.00 plus VAT. The clerk will cover the 3rd party shared cost personally, as a shared cost will not be available from the Upper Deverills this year (the loss of funding was not considered under the Budget preparations for this year).   The cost to Council will therefore be £26.34 plus Vat and travelling.
Council is also asked to confirm the clerk’s attendance at the National Conference. The clerk has been informed that a bursary of £50.00 is available for those clerks who have attended each Society of Local Council Clerks National Conference in the last 5 years, if they take advantage of the early bird booking.

Annual Parish Newsletter

Council is asked to discuss the draft compiled to date by the clerk and inform her of any corrections, omissions or additions she could include in the space available. See attached.
Action Plan

Council is asked to discuss how it wishes to deal with the updates required on the 2016 Action Plan, the clerk has highlighted these on the draft. See attached. 
19. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk, should they wish to attend or if they wish the Clerk to attend on their behalf, any meetings listed below:

Parish Steward Service

Council is asked to note the below correspondence and discuss whom it will send as the Councils representative to the below meeting.

Parish Steward Service Cotswold Room, County Hall, Trowbridge on 9 June 2016 from 7.00pm to 8.30pm

We are writing to you in connection to the most recent Parish Newsletter from Adrian Hampton.  In this message Adrian made mention of the return of the Parish Steward service to Wiltshire.

The Parish Steward service was developed jointly between Wiltshire Council and Ringway in 2006.  In the following six years it was successful in addressing many local road and footway needs throughout the county and became a very popular feature of community life.  The scheme has since been replicated in a number of areas of England and I am delighted to say that it is now returning to its home here in Wiltshire.

We should very much value the opportunity to meet with you and to introduce the scheme, outline to you how it will work and to show you how your part in it is so vital to its success.  To this end we should be very pleased if you could join us for just an hour and a half so that we can show you what we have been up to, where we are and when it will all start.  We appreciate that this will take your time and involve some travelling but assure you that the evening will be informative and we hope that you can join us at the very beginning of this most rewarding service. We look forward to welcoming you to our event and would be grateful if you would confirm attendance.

Warminster Area Board Meeting 
The next meeting is taking place on the 30th June 2016 at Chapmanslade Village Hall. Refreshments are available from 6.30pm and the meeting starts at 7pm. The Agenda will be published on the 22nd June 2016 and will be available from the Wiltshire Council Website. Council is asked whom it wishes send as its representative.
Chairmanship Training
Council is asked to discuss if it wishes to send a representative from the Council to the below course.
WALC is running a Chairmanship Training course here at our office in Devizes http://

www.communityfirst.org.uk/contact/find-us on Friday 1st July 2016. It is a full day course

covering all aspects of chairmanship. The course will be delivered by sector trainer, Kim Bedford, former County Officer at Gloucestershire Association of Parish & Town Councils.
20. Correspondence received
K. M. Dike Nurseries Ltd

Council is asked to note that Mr Kim Dike is retiring and would like to thank the Parish Council for its custom over the years. K. M. Dike Nurseries Ltd will remain and be managed by a Mr Gary Beament. The local base and staff will remain the same.

Citizens Advice

Council is asked to discuss the below correspondence.

Dear Maiden Bradley Councillors

Many of us are lucky enough to have a network of family and friends around to help when life throws a difficult problem at us. But, there are people right across Wiltshire who have no-one to turn to, where their problems are left unresolved and become a vicious cycle in which the effect of one problem becomes the cause of another. We see the end result – and it can be devastating - people come to us feeling powerless, isolated and their lives out of control.

'Without you I would not have coped... I was in such a state and found the whole thing overwhelming and totally exhausting and incredibly confusing - thank you for explaining it all so clearly and for enabling me to deal with it all. Thank heavens for CAB'

1 in every 28 people in Wiltshire turn to Citizens Advice for that support, with problems that span debt and money issues, benefits, employment, consumer, housing and relationships matters. Most often they are the people that have the least in our community, who may be struggling to support their family on a low income, are elderly, or are trying to cope with the effects of long term illness, mental health issues, or disability. That’s why our services are free to everyone who picks up the phone or walks through our doors.

The people seeking our help are in every Parish across Wiltshire - including Maiden Bradley.

'Just to let you know I got a letter and amazing news. I have been awarded higher rate care and mobility until 2018!! I actually cried! Thank you so much for helping me, if it wasn't for you I would still be stuck. I really really appreciate it.'

Our services have a direct impact on people’s lives. 4 in 5 clients surveyed told us the advice they received improved their lives and last year we were able to help 15,858 people with 38,898 advice issues. 

People also told us about the other ways it helped them:

•4 in 5 people felt less stressed, depressed or anxious

•1 in 2 had more money or control over their finances

•1 in 2 felt their physical health improved

•1 in 4 had a more secure housing situation

•1 in 5 found it easier to do their job or find a job

•1 in 5 had better relationships with other people

But there are still thousands of people just like those in our quotes who don’t get our support, haven’t experienced that sense of relief, simply because we don’t have enough volunteers trained to answer their calls for help.

Wiltshire Citizens Advice desperately need more volunteer advisors to meet this need and is looking for the funds to increase our team. Volunteers are the most cost effective way to deliver our services, but there are still costs attached. Our Volunteer Advisors receive rigorous training over a 3 month period and are regularly supervised to ensure they provide a high standard of advice. In return, they commit to working at least one day a week from one of our many locations across the County.

Your support will make a difference to Maiden Bradley, 78% of our clients said they would not have been able to resolve their problem without us, so when you support us, you are directly helping the people in your community that need our support too.

We know that as Parish Councillors you are already committed to supporting your own local community and hope that you will consider making a donation of £100, so that we can do our bit to help them too. 

Any support you can give us will go directly towards recruiting and training new volunteers and will be very quickly converted into more advice and support available to your residents. 

Thank you for taking the time to consider our request; we shall look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely Sarah Cardy CEO
Fields in Trust

Council is asked to discuss the correspondence from the Fields in Trust, Trust asking if the Parish Council wishes to designate a recreational space  in the community. See attached correspondence.  

Somerset Minerals and Waste - New Minerals and Waste Development Scheme

Council is asked to discuss the below correspondence.
We are writing to let you know that following Somerset County Council’s (SCC’s) adoption of a Waste Core Strategy in 2013 and a Minerals Plan in 2015, SCC has recently approved a new Minerals and Waste Development Scheme (MWDS), which sets out the programme for the preparation and review of development plan documents. This can be supplied on request or downloaded from our website (www.somerset.gov.uk/mineralsandwaste).

Somerset Waste Core Strategy Review

As part of this new MWDS, we have begun to review our evidence base on waste and SCC’s adopted Plan policies on waste. This review is based principally on: the statutory requirement to maintain an up to date plan; the need to align with evolving national policy and guidance; the need to align with evolving municipal waste strategy for Somerset; and to identify (and support the delivery of) needed capacity, whilst protecting our local environment. We anticipate preparing a Waste Planning Issues & Options document for publication later this year, linked with a review of the Waste Core Strategy.  At this stage there is nothing to comment on regarding the Issues and Options, but we are ensuring that our stakeholders are aware of this work programme, which will be a significant piece of work over the coming few years. Please let me know if you would prefer not to receive updates on our waste planning policy work.

Consultation on Statement of Community Involvement

SCC has also drafted a revised Statement of Community Involvement (SCI), covering community involvement in minerals and waste planning policy, community involvement in planning applications and other relevant information. We are consulting on the draft SCI and would welcome your comments. This draft SCI seeks to replace the adopted SCI (2006). The consultation will be open from 13 May to 24 June 2016. Copies can be viewed free of charge, during normal opening hours, at the following places:

•In printed copy at Somerset County Council, County Hall, Taunton, TA1 4DY.

•In printed copy at District Council offices in Somerset.

•Online at www.somerset.gov.uk/mineralsandwaste and via Public libraries.

If you have any comments on the new SCI, please contact me in writing at the address above or via email: mineralsandwaste@somerset.gov.uk Paul Browning Service Manager – Planning Policy
Weight Limit

Council is asked to discuss the correspondence received from Dr Andrew Murrison, between himself and The Right Honourable Patrick McLoughlin MP, Mr Philip Whitehead Cabinet member for Highways and Transport and David Brewer, Executive Director Highways England. On the HGV 7.5 ton weight limit and the A350/303 junction.

Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
Community First News
Centenary Fields – Fields in Trust 
Glasdon Focus on Local Councils brochure

HAGs Play Ground Equipment brochure 

21. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
22. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in July.

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.  The clerk recommends the below:

Clerk’s appraisal - Due to the holiday break the Clerk has not been able to complete her appraisal draft for the June meeting.
External audit

Review closedown of the year-end
Budget report
23. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the parish news from the meetings minutes.

24. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 12th July 2016 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Recording, including filming, audio recording, taking photographs, blogging, tweeting and using other social media websites is permitted at Council meetings which are open to the public - however, anyone wishing to do so must speak to the clerk prior to the meeting as there are rules which must be followed.

Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
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